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	Metro/OCTA Board Members Meet to Discuss Common Transportation Issues
On March 30, 2007, Board members from OCTA and Metro met for the third time to discuss common issues between Los Angeles and Orange Counties. Topics included the Los Angeles – San Diego Rail Corridor (LOSSAN), OCTA/LA Intercounty Study, I-5 Widening, I-405 Design-Build Legislative Authority and Goods Movement. In attendance were Metro Directors Bonnie Lowenthal and Don Knabe, OCTA Chairwoman Carolyn Cavecche and OCTA Board members John Moorlach and Chris Norby. Metro CEO Roger Snoble, OCTA CEO Art Leahy, Caltrans, Gateway COG and City of Los Angeles’ representatives were also in attendance. Among the issues discussed were LOSSAN rail corridor update including Caltrans HQ taking the lead on the study, Intercounty Study’s adding P.E. ROW funds and the release of RFP. Also discussed were I-5 widening in Los Angeles and Orange counties, I-405 design-build authority as well as the coordination of issues through a working group in terms of OCTA’s plans to widen I-405 to Los Angeles County line. The CTC’s deliberations on the $2 billion goods movement bond and the goods movement situation in Southern California were discussed. The Board members decided to meet on June 22nd to continue their joint efforts.
Metro Transit TV
The Daily News inquired today about Transit TVs for a column that answers reader’s questions about various transportation issues.  A reader inquired about why transit passengers could be fined for playing radios or other music devices out loud on buses, while Metro could air audio programming from Transit TVs.  Staff reported that Transit TV programming content was principally a passenger amenity, and that audio levels could be adjusted manually by the bus operator.  Audio levels were initially lowered to accommodate customer requests when the units first began appearing on Metro buses beginning in June 2005.  Additionally, audio content only airs about one-third of the time during the bus’s operation.  Audio is overridden by Metro's Automated Voice Annunciation system which announces approaching bus stops.   While generating some revenue for Metro, the system’s main benefit is as a passenger amenity that Metro customers have responded favorably to.  A recent Metro survey found that a great percentage (84 percent) of bus rider respondents prefer having a Transit TV on their bus.  The column is expected to run tomorrow. 
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